

BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES QUEZON CITY COUNCIL

Scout Ybardolaza St., Kamuning Quezon City Tel. No.: 921-8988 • Telefax: 928-8626 E-MAIL: gcc bsp@yahoo.com



August 23, 2011

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM

NO. 16

s. 2011

TO

: ALL UNIT LEADERS/INSTITUTIONAL HEADS

SUBJECT

: BASIC TRAINING COURSE FOR KAWAN LEADERS, TROOP LEADERS AND OUTFIT ADVISORS

- 1. We are pleased to inform the field on the conduct of the Basic Training Course for Kawan Leaders, Troop leaders and Outfit Advisors on September 23-25, 2011 at Placido Del Mundo Elementary School, Quirino Hi-way, Brgy Talipapa, Quezon City.
- 2. We are inviting Unit Leaders who have not undergone the said training to avail of this leadership training opportunity to enhance your knowledge on scouting programs.
- 3. A training fee of ONE THOUSAND PESOS (P1,000.00) will be charge from each participants to cover the cost of meals, training materials & handouts.
- 4. Considering that this is a live-in training, participants must bring along their own sleeping gears, eating utensils, toiletries and other personal belongings. He/She must also bring a packed meal for supper on September 23, 2011.
- 5. Interested participants are requested to fill up the attached application from to be submitted to the Council Office on or before September 16, 2011. This will be on a first come first served basis with a minimum of 26 participants per course.
- 6. Teacher-Scouter who will participate in these courses will be given a service credit following the guidelines issued by the Department of Education.

7. For your information, guidance and widest dissemination of all concerned.

DR. ANFONIO C.

Council Scout Executive

DR. CORAZON C. RUBIO, CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent Council Scout Commissioner